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We welcome back all of our children after what has seemed such a 

long period away from school. This new academic year will certainly 

be like no other as we all try to adapt to a new working normality and 

face the ongoing challenges that COVID-19 presents.  

Despite all the disruption coronavirus has caused to our school community, I do hope you were 

able to have some quality family time over the summer months. At the end of July St. Mary 

Magdalen’s said good bye to Miss. Raine who, after 33 years of service at our school, retired and 

put away her teaching books. We thank her for her valuable contribution to our school and wish 

her a relaxing and well-earned rest. We hope she keeps in touch! We welcome Mrs. Clark, Miss. 

Oliver and Mrs Bell who have recently joined our school teaching staff. Mrs. Clark will be teaching 

in Lower KS2 (Byron Class), Miss. Oliver will be teaching in KS1 (Fleetrock Class) and Mrs. Bell 

will be supporting in our reception class. I am sure they will be a real asset to our school.  

 

 

  

  
 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School term dates  2020/ 21 academic year  

Each week the children will focus on the Sunday Gospel reading. During this time of prayer, 

each class will discuss a ‘Statement to Live By’ - Ethos Statement and will spend time 

throughout the week reflecting on the meaning and significance of each statement. 

Ethos Statements for September                Ethos Statements for October 

  

1. We are all special.           1. I know what to do if I see somebody hurt 

2. I can say one good thing about myself.     2. I understand that rights match responsibility 

3. I can say how I feel.                                 3. I try to stand up for myself and others. 

4. I can laugh and have fun.                          4. I try to be just and fair. 
 

 Important COVID-19 Safety Documents 

All relevant documents relating to COVID-19 can be found on 

our school website. Click on the main tab on our homepage 

which will provide you with links to our main COVID-19 risk 

assessment and guidance documents.  



Holiday  Closing date  Date re - opens 

Summer 2020  
Wednesday 2 September 

2020 

Autumn half-term 2020 Friday 23 October 2020 Monday 2 November 2020 

Christmas 2020 
Tuesday 22 December 

2020 
Wednesday 6 January 2021 

Spring half-term 2021 Friday 12 February 2021 Monday 22 February 2021 

Easter 2021 Thursday 1 April 2021 Monday 12 April 2021 

May Day 2021 Friday 30 April 2021 Tuesday 4 May 2021 

Summer half-term 2021 Friday 21 May 2021 Monday 7 June 2021  

Staff Inset Day 

(Friday 25 June 2021) 
Thursday 24 June 2021  Monday 28 June 2021 

Summer Break Friday 16 July 2021 To be determined 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Liturgies 

During the autumn term the children will carry out their class liturgy and will share their 

prayers and Gospel message with their families at home. Unfortunately, parents will not be 

able to attend due to current restrictions. However, if circumstances change, there will 

be an opportunity for parents to attend a summer term class liturgy.  

Swimming 

Unfortunately, 

swimming lessons will 

not take place this 

autumn term due to 

restrictions associated 

with COVID-19. We 

hope that we will be 

able to offer swimming 

lessons to our Lower 

Key Stage 2 classes in 

the new year. 

  

 

Key dates for your diary this half term 
  

The number of school activities and events that would 

have involved gatherings this term have had to be 

postposed due to social distancing measures. 

21st September – International Day of Peace. 

25th September – European Day of Languages 

30th September – Macmillan Coffee Morning (money 

donations can be made to school if you wish) 

2nd October – School Photographs (details to follow) 

15th October – World Math’s Day 

16th October – ‘Food for Thought’ Day 

20th October – Nasal Flu immunisations (whole school) 

23rd October – Spooky Writing Day 

School Uniform 

This half term the children can wear either 

their summer or winter uniform. Could I 

remind parents that after half term the 

winter uniform should be worn by all pupils. 

Information regarding school uniform can be 

found on our school website. 

Can I also remind parents that jewellery is 

not allowed in school, earrings must be taken 

out for the start of the school day. If your 

child has recently had their ears pierced they 

must, for health and safety reasons, cover 

ear rings with a plaster. Staff will ask your 

child to remove them if this does not happen.  

  
 



Important Notices 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we begin our new school year, we may face an autumn 

term that is disrupted by COVID-19. If your child is 

required to isolate for a period of time or is unable to 

attend school then please access the weekly online learning 

grids provided on our school website. All daily activities 

follow the learning themes that your child’s class will be 

covering in school, so this will hopefully limit any gaps in 

learning content. If a whole class is isolating then your 

child’s class teacher will make contact virtually throughout 

the isolation period. 

 Attendance: 
Following the full reopening of schools, it is mandatory that all pupils attend school. If you suspect that your 

child has symptoms of COVID-19 then please contact the school and follow the advice given. We will continue 

to follow our school attendance and illness procedures as normal. 
 

School Lunches  

This term the children will eat their lunch within their classroom area. Hot lunches are being provided, however, there 

will be a limited menu choice. A letter has been sent out to parents regarding this. There has also been a small increase 

in the price of school lunches. School lunch is now Ã2.10 per day. Could all payments be made via ‘Parent Pay’.  

Breakfast Club & Tea Time Club 

Our Breakfast and Tea Time clubs are continuing to operate within school (Breakfast: 8:00am–8:40am - £2.50 per 

session) (Tea Time: 3:15pm–5:30pm - £6:00 per session). All payments should be made via ‘Parent Pay’. Please ring the 

school office to organise a place and to check availability. Thank you. 

 



 

 

 

 

Parking outside of School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Medication 

Parents are asked to hand medication into the school office. Please call the school 

office, prior to calling into school. A face mask must be worn when entering the school 

building. Children are not allowed to bring medication into school or administer 

medication themselves. All medication must be prescribed by your child’s doctor and 

clearly labelled with your child’s name. If your child suffers from asthma, please ensure 

they have an inhaler in school.  If you have any queries regarding your child’s medication 

please contact the school office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Sponsor Programme  
 

This year our school will be sponsoring the education of three 

children from the village of Vakighol, India. Each of our Key 

Phases (KS1, LKS2 & UKS2) will have responsibility for 

keeping in touch with their allocated child and will keep our 

school community updated on how they are doing.  This is an 

extremely good cause and will make a big difference in a 

child’s life. 

 

E-Safety: Please ensure you 

continue to monitor your 

child’s use of the internet and 

their activity online. It’s 

important that we continue to 

protect them from unwanted 

messages, comments or media. 

School News! 

It is fabulous that all of our children have returned back to school and are enjoying their lessons 

after such a long period of home learning. Well done for settling so quickly and starting the new 

academic year in such a positive way. A special well done to our new reception children who have 

transitioned into their new school without any problems at all! Your teachers are very proud of 

you all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can I remind parents to park in 

a safe and sensible way so we 

can keep all of our children 

safe and minimise disruption to 

local residents. Thank you. 


